AFSCME RETIREE BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 24, 2017

502 JOHN ST. SUITE C, CARSON CITY

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

President Charles Muller called the meeting to order with the salute to the flag at 10:13 a.m. Also present were Vice President Roger Bremner, Treasurer Michael Hoffman, Secretary Sandra Hudgens, Director North Steve Suwe, Director-at-Large Frank Papaianni, Director South Laura Leavitt, Trustee Fred Suwe, member Joan Papaianni, member Patty Machal, member Darryl Vann and guest Gail Dietrick with Alliance of Retired Americans

LOBBYIST CONTRACT

We discussed renewing the contract for our lobbyist Priscilla Maloney. All agreed that she was due a raise in pay for the tremendous work she has done for us.. Concern was raised over what our expenditures will be now that we are on our own. Roger made the motion to pay Priscilla $2,500 during session and $1,100 a month after session. The vote was unanimous. Priscilla was advised of the terms of the contract and she will get back to Charlie on her decision.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Sandra went over the minutes of the October 4, 2016 meeting. Steve made the motion to approve and Frank seconded it. The motion carried.

REPORTS

AFSCME REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVE REPORT

Lauren Babb updated us on the Website and Constitutional changes. Local 4041 will have its own Website with the names of officers, Senior Moment and access to e-mails. She will be available to train us. All those people receiving PERS and their spouses will be eligible to become members of our Retiree Local per President Saunders. She invited us to ask her if we needed anymore of her help.

Roger reinstated his concern that AFSCME money going to caucus members are not being associated with us. She agreed that we should be involved and will pursue the matter with National and get back to us.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Charlie said that someone broke into the office and messed with Frank’s computer. The locks have been changed, keys assigned and no further incidents have taken place.

Bulk mail permit cost $215. Non-profit status is good for one year.

Charlie would like us to be more involved with our sub-chapter in Las Vegas. They did a wonderful job helping us with the dinner last year. Although, we cannot help them because of the different pensions involved from the different states, they are willing to help us. Laura was acceptable to that idea as were we all. They will be allowed to use our Website. Fred made the motion to finance Charles and Roger’s trip to Las Vegas to meet with the sub-chapter. Sandra seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Roger reported attending a Labor meeting in Sparks. He reported Assemblywoman Maggie Carleton will not hear any bills effecting PERS.. Aaron Ford asked for any Chief of Staff issues. One of the issues is the staffing of the PEBP board. There should be as many classified employees as unclassified employees. We oppose SB80. There is unfair treatment between Medicare recipients and non-Medicare recipients. OneExchange is making money off us and we must pay them for it. We need an in-state representative from Towers Watson. These were some of the issues Roger brought to our attention.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Michael advised us that he will not run again for treasurer. He reported that all the bills are caught up. Patty and Frank will work together on the finance and Frank will be putting out the Senior Moment soon.
DIRECTOR NORTH REPORT

Steve had no report.

DIRECTOR SOUTH REPORT

Laura attended the reception for Brittany Miller, who was interested in AFSCME. Laura has been busy down south making sure people know who we are. She attended Southern Nevada Community College where she spoke to Representative Farley as well as several Senators and Assemblymen.

ARA REPORT

Gail reported that ARA attempted to call the White House, but the lines were blocked. ARA is working hard to protect Medicare.

OUTDATED EQUIPMENT

Charlie reported the laptop and hard drive are outdated and will be recycled.

NEXT MEETING DATE AND ADJOURNMENT

Patty and Frank are to report on their responsibilities next meeting, which will be held February 28 at 10:00 a.m. Mike made the motion to adjourn at 12:05 and Steve seconded it. The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Hudgens, Secretary
